JSTOR End of the Calendar Year Report, December 2005 

After setting up facilities, project planning, and hiring, UC started the validation process at the Southern Regional Library Facility with SRLF materials on May 1, 2005.  We are entering our 8th month, giving us 7 months of completed work to examine.  

To date, we have accepted 3472 volumes into the repository (out of a total of 22,000), putting us 20% behind our projected timeline.    We have in actuality attempted to validate 6089 volumes, or 32% of the volumes, but our rejection rate has been exceedingly high.

To combat the unexpectedly high rejection rate, we have taken the following steps:

1. Initiate the rejected volume replacement page for under 5 leaves, which we hope will reduce our rejection rate about  65% (currently, to 15%);

2. Begin in-house repairing and combining duplicate volumes to make one acceptable copy, based on training received from the UC/Mellon Conservation Lab.

The project was once estimated at approximately 13 million pages.  The original pagination data from JSTOR was expunged in July because of complications with corrupt/missing/incomplete data.  After a complete reloading of brand new JSTOR data this summer, we began to enter old validation sheets into the database created for us for the project by SRLF programmer Dave Scholl.  Unfortunately, the new data meant we suddenly needed new procedures for how the students validated, forcing us to shut down the operation for two days in July and rework the validation process workflow.  All students returned needed retraining.  After the reload of the data, Dave’s system was capable of providing counts.  We discovered that this entire project actually contains over 14.5 million pages.  This difference is essentially two months of work.

To finish on time we must validate 1100 books a month.  We did not meet this standard in May, June and July because of “bad data” and fleshing out the work and workflow (discussed above).  After the redesign in July we started meeting this 1100 standard, with an average student workforce of 13 (or around 130 hours).  We will again increase the student workforce this January by 40%-50%...to 18 or 19 (180-190 hours), hoping to increase our validation rate yet again. 

In terms of quality control and data entry, May through October were difficult..  We had high student turnover, which meant constant retraining.  And with 13 people validating and only two people to supervise, we were stretched.

To address this problem, we hired a library assistant from Library Associates for 30 hours/week, who began work in November.  His priorities are quality control, maintaining stacks, coordinating incoming shipments, and supervising the JSTOR data entry.  So far, this has been an enormous help.       

We finished the SRLF material in August and moved quickly to the first of two UCSC shipments.  In the meanwhile, we have received at the SRLF shipments from UCSD (two of four or five) and most of UCLA’s contributions.  UCI is in preparation.

The first audit has been performed, and the results (attached) are encouraging.  
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